CRANSLEY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting

held in Cransley Village Memorial Hall

On Thursday  April 7th 2016
PRESENT:- 
 

Cllr. R Barnwell- Chairman


Mrs T Lacy
Cllr. P Appleby- Vice Chairman

Mr K Burton, Footpath warden

Cllr. S Ablett




PCSO Margaret Lawson
Cllr. D Whalley



1 members of the public

Cllr. R Whalley
15.175.1 CHAIRMAN`S OPENING REMARKS

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
15.176.2 APOLOGIES

Cllrs. Littler, Hakewill, Mrs K Payne,Rev. B Withington. 

15.177.3 MINUTES OF MEETING HELD APRIL 9th 2015

As these had been put on the Parish Council website and the notice board they were taken as read and signed as correct by the Chairman.  
15.178.4 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

None

15.179.5. CHAIRMANS REPORT

Cllr. Barnwell reported that GCPC had had a good year but still needed another Cllr.

He thanked all Cllrs. for their hard work and each had special roles in the Council and attended other meetings, Planning, Rural Forum etc. The GCPC website is up and running and is well received. It is expected that the information board for the Millennium Sculpture will be erected during the summer, finance for this was helped by a grant from KBC Community Fund. A grant for work on the War Memorial has been promised by the War Memorial Trust– to clean and repair and it is hoped this will be completed during the year. The GCPC Notice Board was repaired at little cost. 

Thanks were given to all who contributed in any way to the producing and delivery of the Cransley Chronicle each month and those who keep the bus shelters tidy all through the year and particularly to the Parish Clerk who is proactive in her work.

15.180.6. COUNTY CLLRS REPORT
None

15.181.7. BOROUGH CLLRS REPORT

None

15.182.8. HIGHWAY WARDEN REPORT

Cllr. Appleby reported that he had looked throughout the village at suitable work for the Enhancement Gang project run by NCC Highways and had sent in the request forms indicating clearing of verges and pavements etc. Work will be carried out from May to September. He also spoke of the ongoing problem of the debris on the road caused by the vehicles in connection with the loam company. Meetings had been held with the owner, a wheel wash will be installed but the environment agency has rules which will need to be observed.     

15.183.9 FOOTPATH WARDEN REPORT

Kevin Burton had looked at all the footpaths and said most were signed correctly but there were two land owners who consistently were at fault in marking the paths across 
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fields. These are GG1 from Cransley Hill to Broughton and GG7from Great Cransley

 to Loddington. The issue here relates to the second field after Loddington Rd. Gt. Cransley  The Chairman was able to give advice on who to contact to try to remedy this. Kevin attended a half day course concerning the rights of landowners to plough a right of way but must reinstate this within 14 days. If then the field is disc harrowed or scarified the line must be reinstated in 24hours. The Highways Act 1080 states the footpath should be marked at 1 meter wide. Kevin will inform the R of  W Officer.
15.184.10 POLICE REPORT

PCSO Lawson gave a good and  concise report regarding the alterations in reporting crime, the computer problems and PCs reports being low on their agenda, fewer personnel to give information to NW groups. She spoke of the crime prevention scheme which helps the elderly with fire alarms etc. Northants Police may be followed on Twitter and the Tel No is 101 for all but emergency calls.
15.185.11. VILLAGE HALL REPORT

Cllr. Appleby gave an unofficial report. Repairs to the fence and new turf with brambles being removed is work in progress. A new boiler is installed in the kitchen and a problem with the heater in the ladies toilet is being investigated.

15.186.12. ST. ANDREWS CHURCH REPORT

Rev Withington sent a written report saying the Church is in good heart and  had increased numbers for the 8am services.  Andy’s café and Little Andy,s café contribute to the life of the village as does the co-operation between the Church and the village hall. Toilet facilities continue to a No 1 priority for everyone. The Parish has supported candidates for the ministry and has sponsored a number for baptism and confirmation. He wishes to thank all members of the PCC who support the life of the Church.
15.187.13 NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH REPORT

A written report from Krisz Payne said the group had not been very active this year but had delivered all the newsletters and she would be attending the AGM in April.

National NW Week is from 18th-26th June. The Co-operative Insurance is the primary sponsor for 2016, with aims to bring communities together.

A new AIM Forensic Security System comprises a normal door chain connected to a high decibel alarm and a DNA forensic spray. If the burglar is arrested the police will be able to locate the exact spot where the suspect was sprayed.
NHW Management team want members to visit the website and enter their post code to find local schemes. 

15.188.14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Regarding the Neighbourhood Plan GCPC would be in touch with Broughton PC and Kevin has offered to help. Mawsley’s plan is on hold at the moment but the village is so big and much more complicated than Great Cransley.

15.189.15. CHAIRMANS CLOSING REMARKS

Cllr. Barnwell thanked all for attending.
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NB A report and apology was received from CVHMC  Chairman, forwarded to Cllrs. 
